

## Mayo Flood Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes

February 09, 2016, 10:00 – 10:30 AM

Tele-conference meeting

### Attendees:

- Forest Pearson, Morrison Hershfield
- Ron Gee, Yukon Energy Corporation
- Michael Fuder, IDB,CS,YG
- David Andres, Northwest Hydraulic Consultants Ltd.
- Scott Bolton, Mayor Village of Mayo
- Rick Laberge, Consultant for CS
- Mike Hannah, Yukon Energy Corporation
- Rick Janowicz, Hydrology Section, Environment, YG

### Regrets:

- Ray Sabo, First Nation of Na-Cho Nyak Dun
- Jennifer Macgillivray. IDB, CS, YG
- Michael Templeton, EMO, CS, YG
- David Morissette, Morrison Hershfield
- Myles O'Brien, Yukon Energy Corporation
- Mike O'Connor, IDB, CS, YG
- Guy Morgan, Yukon Energy Corporation

### 1. Mike Fuder - Introduction

- Welcomed everyone
- YEC moved up to 21m<sup>3</sup>/s on February 8, 2016

### 2. Rick Laberge - Update on the current conditions of the Mayo River

- Inspection of river done on Monday and Tuesday morning, nothing changing
- Weather is around minus 22-23
- Small opening under bridge closing and currently around 2' x 2'
- Water resources flew last week Friday and took pictures. Rick will upload as soon as available

### 3. Ron Gee Update from Yukon Energy regarding flow rates:

- YEC increased flows on February 8, 2016 to 21m<sup>3</sup>/s
- YEC is maintaining water levels at these flows and can continue to increase
- YEC – **MH** info: YEC will be shutting down one unit at Mayo B for maintenance from Feb 16-22, 2016
- YEC will be able to maintain flows during that maintenance

### 4. Dave Andres – Comments on current conditions and impact general discussion

- Comments on upper open reach; ice may increase and decrease with temperatures, the open reach will likely stay open. This could be an area that slush ice will form if colder weather comes in. This is a situation that should be monitored. River likely has volume/velocity to carry slush/frazil under ice and into Stuart River.

### 5. General Discussion

- Air photos to be uploaded as available
- Ron will look into having temperature logger read
- Suggest meetings be moved to every 2 weeks, to be confirmed at next meeting

### ➤ The next sub-committee meeting will be Tuesday, February 16, 2016 at 10:00 am

Please review for any mistakes or omissions, and report them to [michael.fuder@gov.yk.ca](mailto:michael.fuder@gov.yk.ca) by February 12, 2016